Our Case Number: ABP-314964-22

An
Bord
Pleanala

Fergal Arthurs
Ballyboghal GFC
Main Street
Ballyboghal

Co. Dublin

A41 NPO4

Date: 21st December 2022

Re: Proposed development of a Circular Economy Campus and san Integrated Waste Management
Facility at the Hollywood Landfill

Hollywood Great, Nag's Head, Naul, Co. Dublin, A41 YE92

Dear Sir,

An Bord Pleanala has received your recent submission in relation to the above mentioned proposed
development and will take it into consideration in its determination of the matter.

A receipt for the fee lodged is enclosed.
The Board will revert to you in due course with regard to the matter.

Please be advised that copies of all submissions / observations received in relation to the application
will be made available for public inspection at the offices of Fingal County Council and at the offices of
An Bord Pleanéala when they have been processed by the Board.

More detailed information in relation to strategic infrastructure development can be viewed on the
Board's website: www.pleanala.ie.

If you have any queries in the meantime, please contact the undersigned officer of the Board.

Teil Tel (01) 858 8100
Glao Aitiil LoCall 1800 275 175
Facs Fax (01) 872 2684 64 Sraid Maoilbhride 64 Marlborough Street
Laithrean Gréasain Website www.pleanala.ie Baile Atha Cliath 1 Dublin 1

Riomhphost Email bord@pleanala.ie D01 V902 D01 V902




Please quote the above mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference number in any correspondence or *

telephone contact with the Board.

Yours faithfully,

n Mae

-~
Doina Chiforescu / =/
Executive Officer
Direct Line; 01-8737133
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An Bord Pleanala Ballyboughal GFC

64 Marlborough Street, Main Street,
Dublin 1 Ballyboughal,
D01 V902 Co. Dublin.
Ref: ABP — 314964 A41 NPO4.

Date : 4™ December 2022

Re : IMS Ltd Partnership. Landfill Quarry at Hollywood Great
Dear Sir / Madam

As a local organisation we wish to object to the application by IMS for a Proposed development of a
Circular Economy Campus and Integrated Waste Management Facility at the Hollywood Landfill.

Our areas of concern are as follows —

1) Negative impact on air quality in the locality impacting our members
2) Extra trucks on local rural roads and in particular passing Hedgestown school
3) Minimal engagement with local groups and members of our club who live in the vicinity

4) Predominantly the area is an agricultural area and potential contaminated water puts local
produce and reputation at risk

S) We believe the most important and extensive groundwater aquifer in Leinster lies under the
site and it surprises us that the authorities would put this at risk by granting IMS permission to take
in incinerator bottom ash which is a source of leachate which is toxic.

Overall we feel it is unacceptable that An Board Pleanala would grant the operators permission to take
in incinerator bottom ash from all waste incinerators which could potentially damage the underlying
water table which is a huge source of water to the Fingal region and also potentially poison the local
farming land.

Regards ,
Fou & OMwo—
S
S
Fergal Arthurs

Runai — Ballyboughal GFC



